
   

 

Throughout the year, Romsey Mill creates 

opportunities for young people, children 

and families to enjoy, learn, grow and 

build supportive relationships. 

Through our work with these children and families, 

we know that many will not be having a break at 

all this Summerðeither a holiday or a day trip out. 

And we know that these experiences can serve as 

a catalyst to transformation in young lives.  

So, weôre organising a programme of additional 

trips and activities during the Summer. 

James Bennett, Romsey Millôs Programme 

Manager said: ñWe know how important it is for 

everyone to be able to have enjoyable things to 

look forward to.ò 

He added: ñWe want to provide positive 

experiences and happy memories for those 

children and families who would otherwise not be 

doing anything special this Summer.ò 

ñAnd we hope that these experiences will help to 

bring about real change in young lives.ò 

Read more about our Summertime Special appeal 

on Page 6. 

Romsey Mill works with young people, children and families in Cambridgeshire. Providing practical and 

emotional support, education and activities for families with babies and pre-school children, young 

parents, teenagers struggling at home, school or in the community, and young people with autism. 
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Choices 

Choice making is an integral part of our 

daily lives.  

Everyday weôre met with multiple situations that 

require us to choose.   

We make choices about the clothes we wear, the 

food we eat, the meetings we schedule, the 

people we see, the tasks we prioritise, the 

activities we enjoy, the candidate we vote for, and 

so on.  

Living a purposeful, positive and satisfying life is, 

in large part, about learning to make good choices 

on a continuing basis. Working out what is a good 

choice in any particular situation can be tricky.  

Some of the trickiness of choice-making arises 

with options that may be agreeable in the short-

term but can incrementally steer us off course 

over the longer term.  

Just taking that one extra serving of dessert or 

staying in bed for only İ an hour more can be 

choices like this.  

Conversely, some decisions can be a bit dreary or 

difficult at the time but lead to better directions 

down the track.  

Staying home and studying, or completing another 

session at the gym are examples of short term 

discomfort for longer term benefits. 

The opportunities that we have for making choices 

can be constrained by immediate circumstances 

and the wider context in which we are situated.   

As this Mill News shows, Romsey Millôs creative 

and dedicated team of workers and volunteers 

want to do our utmost to enable young people, 

children and families ï many of whom are in 

situations of difficulty and disadvantage - to have 

the best possible opportunities to fully belong, 

positively contribute and thrive. 

Thank you for choosing to walk with Romsey Mill 

in support of the young people and families weôre 

alongside. 

 

 

Neil Perry,   

Chief Executive 

The Eggs Factor 

In the build up to Easter, the Romsey Mill 

team was able to present over 200 local 

families with special Easter gifts, including 

chocolate Easter eggs.  

The gifts, which were specially packaged, had all 

been generously donated by the members of 

Kingsgate Church in Cambridge. 

James Bennett, Romsey Millôs Programme 

Manager said: ñWe were delighted to be able to 

deliver the Easter treats to families, as a gift. And 

want to thank the members of Kingsgate Church 

for their love and generosityò 

James Bennett (right) is pictured with James 

McLaren, Kingsgate Church Volunteer Coordinator. 



3  

 

Sounds Like Change 

Romsey Mill is launching a new initiative 

to help sustain its successful music 

programme in the long term and provide 

opportunities for young people to further 

develop their talent for urban music. 

Romsey Millôs successful music programme has 

invested in the creative, artistic and personal 

potential of more than 100 young people (aged 10

-21) and particularly those who face significant 

challenges in their lives.   

This work has been led by Karl Lewis, Romsey 

Millôs music specialist youth workerðwho himself 

was supported by Romsey Mill as a young person; 

and is largely funded by a grant from the National 

Foundation for Youth Music. Using studios at 

Romsey Mill Centre, The Meadows in Arbury and 

Cambourne Soul Building, many young musicians 

have been supported to learn new skills in song 

writing, and make and record their own music.   

This has resulted in Romsey Millôs partnership 

with Cambridge Junction to host an annual 

showcase called Rapademic, which takes place 

this year on 3rd August.  

To help develop the programme and create 

opportunities for the young musicians to progress, 

Romsey Mill has now set up its own record label 

called Turntable Records; and a studio production 

social enterprise (Turntable Studios).   

The venture is being run by Tim Goddard, who 

has been giving his time voluntarily whilst the 

enterprise gets up and running.  

Tim, whose own background in music includes 

performing and producing, said: ñIôm really 

enthused by the idea of helping young people to 

express their creativity in a professional and 

supportive environment.ò 

The label will feature resident artists, including 

Karl (or K.D. to use his stage name), who will be 

mentors and role models for the aspiring young 

artists who Romsey Mill has  supported over 

several years. An album of original tracks 

featuring the resident artists and emerging 

performers will be released online on July 21st , 

on iTunes, Google play and Amazon.  

An online giving page for the venture has been set 

up to help raise money to invest in equipment, 

develop the label and fund staff time: 

www.gofundme.com/TurntableRecords  

If you would like to know more about the initiative, 

or feel that you can help in any way, including 

financial support, please contact Tim directly:  

tim.goddard@turntable-records.co.uk 

 

Follow: @TTRStudio  //  @TurntableRecs 

Like: facebook.com/TTRStudio 

Insta: @TurntableStudio  //  @TurntableRecs  

http://www.gofundme.com/TurntableRecords
http://facebook.com/TTRStudio
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Bridge the Gap 

Details of this yearôs Bridge the Gap 
charity walk through some of Cambridge's 
historic Colleges and gardens have now 
been confirmed. 
 
Romsey Mill will again be a joint charity partner 
with the Arthur Rank Hospice Charity, who has 
been involved in each of the previous 15 years of 
the event.   
 
This yearôs walk will take place on the morning of 
Sunday 10th September.  
 
You can register online now at:  
www.arhc.org.uk/bridgethegap  
 
There is an early bird entry price of Ã15 per adult, 
and after 14th July, the price will increase to Ã18.   
Initial payment for those signing up will be made 
to Arthur Rank Hospice Charity, but the proceeds 
from the event will be equally split between the 
two charities.  
 

Last year, over 2,000 people took part in the walk, 
which helped to raise over Ã42,000 shared equally 
between the two charities.   
 
This year's new route takes in 7 Colleges 
(Christôs, St Johnôs, St Catherineôs, Jesus, Corpus 
Christi, Emmanuel and Downing). 
 
The headline sponsor for the event is The 
Cambridge Building Society, with supporters 
including: Cambridge Assessment, TTP Group, 
The Rotary Club of Cambridge and The Co-op. 
 
We would also love to hear from anyone who 
would be able to help us on the day by giving a 
couple of hours during the morning of 10th 
September to volunteer with registration, or 
helping to set up and clear away the site. 
 
Contact Georgina Forbes, if you would be 
interested in helping us make Bridge the Gap a 
huge success: georgina.forbes@romseymill.org, 
or call 01223 566492. 

Romsey Millôs Annual Charity Golf Day 

takes place on  Friday 6th October 2017, 

hosted by the prestigious Cambridge 

Meridian Golf Club and sponsored by 

Barons Cambridge BMW.   

Georgina Forbes, Romsey Millôs Community 

Fundraiser, said: ñOur first ever Charity Golf Day 

was a big success and weôre really excited about 

this yearôs event with several teams having 

already signed upðincluding a number of local 

businesses who have entered a team.ò 

Georgina added: ñWe are delighted to again be 

sponsored by Barons Cambridge BMW, following 

their rebrand and to be partnering once more with 

Cambridge Meridian Golf Club, giving golfers the 

unique opportunity to win a prize for hitting their 

ball closest to the Meridian Line, which runs 

through the course.ò  

Tickets are available online, via Eventbrite 

(www.eventbrite.co.uk); just  search for Romsey 

Mill Charity Golf Day. Book early to guarantee a 

place for your team of 4 - Ã60 per person (plus 

Ã3.83 Eventbrite booking fee).  

The price includes coffee and a bacon roll on 

arrival, 18 holes of golf, a post-round meal, prizes, 

and a terrific auction and raffle. 

For more information, contact Georgina: 

Georgina.forbes@romseymill.org;  or call 01223 

566492. 

Romsey Mill Charity Golf Day 

mailto:georgina.forbes@romseymill.org
mailto:georgina.forbes@romseymill.org

